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November 14, 2008 

 

 

NOTICE GRANTING REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF TIME  

TO FILE A PROPOSAL FOR PACIFIC POWER’S LOW INCOME 

WEATHERIZATION PROGRAM 

(Now Set for December 5, 2008) 

 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. PacifiCorp, 

Docket UE-080220 

 

 

On October 8, 2008, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered Order 05 – Final Order Approving and Adopting Settlement Stipulations; 

Authorizing and Requiring Compliance Filing, in this matter.  Order 05 required Pacific 

Power & Light, d/b/a PacifiCorp (Company) to initiate a proceeding by November 15, 2008 

regarding the Company’s low income weatherization program. 

 

On November 10, 2008, the Company and The Energy Project jointly requested an extension 

of time to file a proposal for the Company’s low income weatherization program.   

 

On October 7, 2008, the Company and The Energy Project gave a joint presentation to the 

members of the Low Income and Demand-Side Management Advisory Groups.  The 

Company worked with the low income agencies to gather information needed for a 

consultant to provide analysis on the cost-effectiveness of the funding scenarios.  The 

compilation of data took longer than anticipated and resulted in a delay distributing the report 

to the members.  The Company and The Energy Project believe it is important for the 

members of the Advisory Group to have adequate time to thoroughly review the consultant’s 

report and develop a recommendation before the Company makes the required filing with the 

Commission. 

 

According to WAC 480-07-385(2), the Commission may grant a request for continuance to 

which all parties expressly agree if the request is consistent with the public interest and the 

Commission’s administrative needs.  The Commission concludes that the request for 

continuance meets this standard and should be approved. 
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NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN That the Company and The Energy Project’s request 

for an extension of time to file a proposal for PacifiCorp’s low income weatherization 

program from November 15, 2008, to December 5, 2008, is granted. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

DAVID W. DANNER 

Executive Director and Secretary 


